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May 2018     www.cascadesportscarclub.org                                    ISSUE 05 

!! Meeting Changes !! 
 

Board Meeting will now be held at 6:00 PM on the first Saturday of the month  
General Meetings will be held at 7:30 PM on the same day 

President’s Corner 
And just like that, April was gone… 
 
Well I hope this last month has treated you all well.  And you all have been able to catch up on your chores around 
the house and the garage.   Yeah me neither.    It is April 29, 2018 and I’m just now sitting down, on this beautiful 
Sunday morning, to write this message for the Auspuff.   I hate being late. 
 
Please remember that next weekend is our Saturday TSD rally, so if you’re not at the track racing or supporting the 
race event in other ways please be our guest at supporting the Geargrinders and go have some fun testing your abili-
ties at patients and following directions.   I know I really want to run one with one of my kids.  But they land on race 
dates for the next couple of dates, so I will practice patients until one falls on a day we can.    
 
Also please note that the general and board meetings are not this upcoming weekend but the following on May 12th.   
Please mark your calendars and try to be there.    
 
So the saga continues on thrashing on the car trying to get ready for next weekend’s race.   New shocks and springs 
have been installed.  Brake ducts have been built.  And the start of the lower aero package is in the works.  I have 
even built wheel tubs for the rear, yet I have not had time to fit and install them.   After the last race of the season 
and I just put the car away, not to even look at it other than in passing.  I really regret that now.  Shipping of parts 
takes longer then you think.   And the timing of them is critical so you have time to install and do the other things 
you need to do as well.   Now I take full responsibility for the procrastination on even working on 
the car.  Big mistake.  But long hours in the garage and 
several online orders paying extra for expedited shipping 
later I feel I may be ready for the first event.  As the wise 
old farmer once said, “We shall see”. 
 
Best of luck to you all and May the 4th be with you at PIR 

during our first drivers training of the year. 

 

CSCC President 

Vince Vavrosky                                
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Upcoming Events 

DATE EVENT 
 
MAY 
4  CSCC DRIVER TRAINING @ PIR 
5  CSCC TSD ROAD RALLY @ Milwaukie Lowe’s 9:00 AM 
5-6  ROSE CITY OPENER XXVII @ PIR 
12  CSCC BOD MEETING @ Stark Street Pizza 6:00 PM 
  BYLAW RULE CHANGE VOTING 
12  CSCC GENERAL MEETING @ Stark Street Pizza 7:30 PM 
21  AUSPUFF DEADLINE FOR SUBMISSIONS 

 
 

JUNE 
1  CSCC DRIVER TRAINING @ PIR 
2-3  CHICANE CHALLENGE XXVI @ PIR 
9  CSCC TSD ROAD RALLY @ Milwaukie Lowe’s 9:00 AM 
9  CSCC BOD MEETING @ Stark Street Pizza 6:00 PM 
9  CSCC GENERAL MEETING @ Stark Street Pizza 7:30 PM 
21  AUSPUFF DEADLINE FOR SUBMISSIONS 

Cascade Sports Car Club Membership Renewal 

Dear Members, 
 
Happy New Year………….2018 is upon us.  Time to renew your club membership.  You can 
either renew through MotorsportReg or you can download a renewal form from the website 
and mail us a check.   
 
You can search MotorsportReg for “Cascade Sports Car Club Renewal” or find a direct link 
on the club website www.cascadesportscarclub.org .  Both the manual (paper form) and the 
electronic link are found under the Membership tab on the site.   
 
Whichever way you decide to renew, please check to be sure all your information is up to 
date.   
 
We look forward to hearing from you. 
 
Thanks, 
 
Steve and Julie Powell 
CSCC Membership 

http://www.cascadesportscarclub.org
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CASCADE SPORTS CAR CLUB 
http://www.cascadesportscarclub.org 

President 
Vince Vavrosky 

president@cascadesportscarclub.org 
503-789-6547 

CASCADE CONFERENCE REPRESENTATIVES 

CASCADE RACE OFFICIALS 

CASCADE COMMITTEE CHAIRPEOPLE 

CASCADE SPORTS CAR CLUB, INC AUSPUFF PUBLICATION 
The AUSPUFF is published monthly for CSCC, Inc. The contents are the sole responsibility of CSCC, Inc. The AUSPUFF and its contents are  

copyrighted © 2011, by Cascade Sports Car Club, Inc., with all rights reserved. Unsolicited articles and photographs are welcome. No responsibility is 
assumed for their return. Opinions or viewpoints expressed are those of the writers and not necessarily those of Cascade Sports Car Club, Inc.. Please 

send items for publication to the Editor at the above e-mail address, to: PO Box 4304, Portland, OR 97208, or bring them to the monthly meeting. 
Articles are greatly appreciated. The AUSPUFF is provided at no charge to all members of Cascade Sports Car Club, Inc. Send all address changes 

and advertising, both classified and display, to the above  address. Submittal deadline is the 7th of each month. 

Vice President 
Scott Faris 

vicepresident@ 
cascadesportscarclub.org 

Secretary 
Linda Blackburn 

secretary@ 
cascadesportscarclub.org 

Treasurer 
Bob Peters 
treasurer@ 

cascadesportscarclub.org 
503-365-8680 

Director 
Signa Vernholm 

director2@ 
cascadesportscarclub.org 

 
Director 

Gail Fetterman  
director3@ 

cascadesportscarclub.org 

Director 
Emily Smith 
director1@ 

cascadesportscarclub.org 

Director  
Steve Powell 
director4@ 

cascadesportscarclub.org 

Director (Alt) 
Brett McKown 
altdirector@ 

cascadesportscarclub.org  

E-Board Rep. 
Bob Hillison 
503-522-1553  

bhillison@juno.com 

E-Board, Alt. Rep. 
 

OPEN 

Contest Board Rep. 
Chris Heinrich  
503-690-0939  

chrisjheinrich@aol.com 

Contest Board, Alt. 
 

Open 

Competition  
Committee 

Vince Vavrosky 
its329@yahoo.com 

503-789-6547 

Race Officials Div. Rep. 
 Kim Kuzma McFarland 

 kdkuzma@gmail.com  

Race Chairman 
Gary J. Bockman 

bsiracing@msn.com 
(503)209-6349   

Asst. Race Chairman 
Kai Keliikoa 

 mitsman1@comcast.net  

Starter 
Ralph Hunter 

Kim Kuzma McFarland  
kdkuzma@gmail.com 

 Communications 
 Bonnie Aarseth 
bonnieaarseth 
@gmail.com  

Teresa Hanken 
tlynn571@msn.com  

Timing and Scoring 
Linda Blackburn 
360-513-9769 

Dragondreams21 
@gmail.com 

Tech 
Steve Lovejoy 

rattlesnake-pete 
@hotmail.com  

   

Driver Services 
Kasey Klaus 

503-929-0054 
kaseygram@gmail.com  

Registration 
Grace Skinner 

registrar@ 
cascadesportscarclub.org 

 
 

 Hot Pits 
Steven Thornton 

pepperzorrow@gmail.com 

 Pre-Grid 
Julie Riehl 

360-513-6728 
julie.winslow1@gmail.com   

Weigh Master 
Gary Rigdon 

rigdonspdx@gmail.com  

Safety 
 Adam Jacobsen 

360-751-5152 
mightymouseracing 

@yahoo.com  

Co-Flag Chiefs 
Holly Remington 

hollyscca@comcast.net  
Ali Montgomery  

flaggirl25@comcast.net   

 Equipment Manager  
Scott Goodrich 
360-606-9447 
slgoodrich001 
@gmail.com   

Pace Car 
Tim Stanley 

503-693-8139 
tpfdsterling@gmail.com   

  OPEN POSITIONS 
Announcer 

Paddock Marshal 
Course Marshal 

Dash for Kids 
Signa Vernholm 

Dashforkids 
@gmail.com 
503-720-7971 

Auspuff 
Tucker Sheppy 

CascadeAuspuff 
@gmail.com 

  

Marketing 
Linda Blackburn 
360-513-9769 

Dragondreams21 
@gmail.com 

Webmaster 
Charles Freeborn 

webmaster@ 
cascadesportscarclub.org  

Volunteer Coordinator 
Kim Kuzma McFarland 
kdkuzma@gmail.com 

Parliamentarian 
Scott Faris 

safarismotor@gmail.com 

Membership 
Steve & Julie Powell 

503-632-3446 
steve@smytheco.com 

Calendar & Activities 
Kim Kuzma McFarland 
kdkuzma@gmail.com 

Gear Grinders 
Monte and Victoria Saager  

rally@ 
cascadesportscarclub.com 

Banquet Co-Chairs 
 

Kim Kuzma McFarland 
kdkuzma@gmail.com 

  
Carol Faris   

safarismotor@gmail.com 
Points Keepers 
Grace Skinner 

goracegracy@gmail.com 

Drivers Training Chair 
Brett McKown 

bmckown@gmail.com 

Historian 
OPEN 

Enduro Committee 
Chris Heinrich 

chrisjheinrich@aol.com 
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2018 CASCADE TRACK DAY EVENTS SCHEDULE 

TRACK DAYS ~  DRIVER TRAINING ~ TEST & TUNE 

 
  

** NOTE: The ground school/classroom session is held on the evening prior to the school event dates ( required 
for Novice School, optional for HPDE; may be optional for Advanced School ) 

 

Friday, May 4th 
Ground School Evening of Thurs-
day, May 3rd 

Non-chicane event Novice/Advanced School 
HPDE 
Test-and-Tune (race license hold-

ers) 
Open Wheel 

Sunday, May 6th 
Morning only, 3 sessions 

Non-chicane event HPDE Only 

Friday, June 1st 
Ground School Evening of Thurs-
day, May 31st 

Chicane event Novice/Advanced School 
HPDE 
Test-and-Tune (race license hold-

ers) 
Open Wheel 

Sunday, June 3rd 
Morning only, 3 sessions 

Chicane event HPDE Only 

Friday, August 17th 
Ground School Evening of Thurs-
day, August 16th 

Chicane event Novice/Advanced School 
HPDE 
Test-and-Tune (race license hold-

ers) 
Open Wheel 

Sunday, September 30th Chicane event Novice/Advanced School 
HPDE 
Test-and-Tune (race license hold-

ers) 
Open Wheel 
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Meeting called to order by President Vince Vavrosky.  All Board members present including alternate.  

Committee Heads present are:  Victoria and Monte Saager for GearGrinders, Julie Powelll for Membership, 

Brett McKown for Drivers training (and BoD alt), Chris Heinrich for Enduro and Dave Dunning for ICSCC, 

Grace Skinner for Points Keeper. 

Minutes of the March Board meeting were approved as in the Auspuff. 

SVRA: We have approved and signed the SVRA contract.  See SVRA Contract pages. 

FACEBOOK:  We held a short discussion on the administration of our Facebook page.  There was discus-

sion as to the number of people that are allowed administrative rights and placing items on Facebook.  This 

was tabled for further discussion. 

BYLAWS PROPOSALS:  Scott Faris read the proposed changes we are making to the ByLaws and Stand-

ing Rules.  They will be in the next Auspuff and ready to vote on at the May 12, 2018 meeting.  The follow-

ing are the proposed changes: See By-Law Rule Changes pages. 

GEARGRINDERS: Victoria Saager presented the results for the first in the series of Saturday rallies staged 

by Cascade.  The first event went well.  Kevin Poirier and Chris Hale were the first rallymasters.  The budget 

is helped by the fact that the rallymasters have been doing their own printing to save GearGrinders money.  

Victoria presented the follow budget, which was approved by all Board members.  See GearGrinders budg-

et pages. 

RACECHAIRMAN:  Gary sent his budget to us for approval on the May Race.  There was some discussion 

as to what the cost were and that the Insurance was higher than used in the budget.  We need to remember 

that the budget is just an estimate for what is going to happen.  The budget for the May Race was approved 

by all Board members.  The June and August will have to be done at the May meeting.  See attachment D at 

end of Board minutes. 

HISTORIAN: We have still not made contact with Crystal Merrill.  Linda wrote another letter to her and 

has tried to contact her by telephone. 

AILING TRUCK:  We need to give serious consideration to the fact we need to replace our emergency 

truck.  We can drop the back section onto another frame if we can find a cab and engine in good shape.  

Please everyone keep eyes and ears open for this. 

MEMBERSHIP:  Steven announced 7 new members.  However to do this right, we need to vote on them 

after the general meeting where they will be announced.  Steve will read them at the general meeting and the 

Board will vote them in after that takes place.  We have 3” Cascade Sports Car Club patches coming soon. 

Meeting was adjourned at 7:40 p.m. to proceed with the general meeting. 

Linda Blackburn, Secretary for CSCC 

CSCC BoD Meeting Minutes – April 4th, 2018 
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CSCC General Meeting Minutes—April 4th, 2018 

The General meeting was called to order at 7:30 p.m. by President, Vince Vavrosky.  All Board members pre-

sent including the alternate.   

Minutes of the March general meeting were approved and motion from floor dispensed with the reading of 

March minutes. 

TREASURER: Bob Peters says we have money in the bank and got a tax refund from our government. 

CHARITY:  Signa Vernholm gave her update to the Charity event.  She has been collecting donations and 

sponsorship money.  However, we are down from last years amount at this time.  It may get better.  Signa also 

handed out raffle tickets to all that needed them.  Please try your best to sell these so we can make some mon-

ey on the raffle. 

MARKETING:  Linda Blackburn reported we have date cards to hand out to people.  We started at the Swap 

meet and have gotten lots of them distributed.  Please take the cards and the poster cards to place in shops. 

WEB SITE:  Charles Freeborn reported everything is up and running well.  If you have video or pictures you 

would like to post, please get with him for doing this.  We also now have a video that Austin Bradshaw did for 

us.  There is a connection to the YouTube that Charles has placed on our website. 

ACTIVITIES:  Kim was not present so Emily read the email she had from Kim.  We then had a discussion on 

what we place on our calendar.  We voted to not place anything on the calendar that conflicted with the Cas-

cade dates.  If there is no conflict, we will advertise for the other organizations.  

DRIVERS TRAINING:  Brett McKown announced his first drivers training is setting up well.  Looks like he 

has 52 plus entries for the event. For the Sunday HPDE event there are only seven so far.  Offering the PCA 

Oregon Region the discount is a good idea.  He has not quit seen the advantage yet but will by the June event.  

Tucker Sheppy will be his second in command.  This will allow more than one person for people to check in 

with for questions or problems. 

MEMBERSHIP REPORT AND GIFT GIVING:  Steve Powell read the following names for new member-

ship into Cascade: .Hector Hassen, Todd Miller, Greg Guise, David Youngblood, Robert Vinnacombe, Chris-

tian and Shetha Nolke and Chris and Jessica Rawlins.  Welcome to the club and hope you have fun with us. 

Meeting adjourned 8:35 p.m. 

Linda Blackburn, Secretary for CSCC 

EMAIL VOTE APRIL 6TH:  Steve Powell emailed the following list of new members we need to vote into 

the club: .Hector Hassen, Todd Miller, Greg Guise, David Youngblood, Robert Vinnacombe, Christian and 

Shetha Nolke and Chris and Jessica Rawlins.   All members voted yes to approval. 

EMAIL VOTE APRIL 10TH:  Gary Bockman telephoned Vince to ask the club for use of our radios for the 

Indy car race by FOPIR.  Everyone agreed as long as we have it in writing who will be responsible and cover 

the damages that might occur to the radios and headsets. 
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Dash for Kids 
 
I am excited on the progress of the 34rd annual Dash for Kids charity event. I started working 
on it late in January. 26 sponsors and over 50 donors have been contacted. We currently have 
received 15 sponsors and received 16 donations. Postcards are made and raffle tickets are 
ready for sell.  T-shirt has been designed and will go to print at the end of May. Please consider 
helping us make this year just as successful as past years. This is a huge undertaking and I 
need your help. I am currently looking for sponsors for this year’s t-shirt and Saturday 
night dinner.  Our sponsors are so important to Dash. I want to thank our current sponsors 
Lucky Dog Race League, Marque Motors, Painted Tree Farm, The Smythe Co, Scott and Carol 
Faris, Blairco Heating and Air Conditioning, Casa Bella, Trackside, Patriot Fire, Portland 
Homes for Cars, Kings Cross Automotive, A ‘framer’s Touch, Pacific Synthetic Oil and Lube, 
Millennium Graphics and forms and Interstate Special Events.   I also could use help gatheingr 
donations both monetarily or items for our auction.  I can supply you with a copy of our 
“Request for donation” letter and 501(c)3 information. Drivers, it is never too soon to sign up 
for Noon Time Rides.  If you are interested working on Dash committee let me know too. 
Thank you to Cathy Peters for stepping up and is taking charge of our children’s activities and 
Liz at Millennium Graphic for T-shirt design. Send me your ideas and contacts.  
 
See you at the track. 

Thank you for your help and support, 
Signa Vernholm 
dashforkids@gmail.com 
503-720-7971 

Help earn matching funds for CSCC Charity Fund from Fred Meyer by registering your rewards card. This 
will not effect the rewards you will receive. It is simple, use your rewards card each time you shop at Fred 
Meyer and we receive a donation. 

 

YOU CAN HELP CSCC Charity Fund EARN DONATIONS JUST BY SHOPPING WITH YOUR FRED MEYER 
REWARDS CARD!  Fred Meyer donates over $2 million per year to non-profits in Alaska, Idaho, Oregon and Wash-
ington, based on where their customers tell them to give. Here’s how the program works:  
 
• Sign up for the Community Rewards program by linking your Fred Meyer Rewards Card to CSCC Charity Fund at 
www.fredmeyer.com/communityrewards . You can search for us by our name or by our non-profit number 93034.  
 
• Then, every time you shop and use your Rewards Card, you are helping earn CSCC Charity Fund a donation! 
 
• You still earn your Rewards Points, Fuel Points, and Rebates, just as you do today.  
 
• If you do not have a Rewards Card, they are available at the Customer Service desk of any Fred Meyer store. 
 
• For more information, please visit www.fredmeyer.com/communityrewards .   

mailto:dashforkids@gmail.com
http://www.fredmeyer.com/communityrewards
http://www.fredmeyer.com/communityrewards
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Geargrinders News 
 

Saturday Road Rally Series 
 

The 2018 Cascade Sports Car Club rally season got underway on a rainy windy, sunny, cloudy day.  Pretty much the weather gammut.  
For the intrepid seven rally teams that braved the threat of high winds, the day was more pleasant than forecast.  Rallymasters Kevin 
Poirier and Chris Hale had planned a fun route that traveled down Highway 30 before embarking on exciting hill climbs, thrilling de-
scents, twists, turns, pavement, gravel, and a trip around the Scappoose dikes all ending about three hours later at Fultano's Pizza in 
Scappoose.  Traps were light with an easy ONTO and a math problem: 

CSD 25% at "2.5 MILES" for 0.5 miles then CSU 25% 
At the conclusion prizes were awarded in the form of Easter Peeps and assorted candy items.  Once again, the taste of victory was 
sweet! 

 
 
Rallymasters Russ and Katy Kraushaar are putting the finishing touches on their May 5 Saturday Road Rally. According to Russ, 
“Everyone will finish; it’s not a difficult rally.” Their working title is Mouse Trap, which they say will become obvious at some point 
during the event. The route includes some gravel, a short break at Lucia Falls, and finishes at Northwood Public House and Brewery 
in Battle Ground, WA.  
Next up in the Saturday Rally Series is June 9. Geargrinders Chairs Monte and Victoria Saager are planning a scenic romp through 
the gorge, visiting favorite rally roads in Corbett and Larch Mountain area, including a tour of Crown Point, ending in Sandy. 
Saturday Road Rally registration opens at 9 a.m. at Lowe’s in Milwaukie, with first car out at 10 a.m. Expect to finish in two to three 
hours. Just $20 per car for Cascade members. 
Mountains to the Sea 
 

Planning is well underway for the 53rd anniversary of Cascade’s classic Mountains to the Sea road rally August 4-5. This year’s rally 
starts in northwest Portland, parties on the beach in Seaside Saturday evening, then finishes back in the metro area Sunday afternoon. 
$85 per car for members covers entry in the two-day road rally and dinner for driver and navigator at the fabulous beach party. $10 
each for additional diners. Pre-registration is open and a block of rooms is available at the Ebb-Tide. Book early! 
Help wanted! The Mountains to the Sea rally needs checkpoint crews on Saturday, August 4, and on Sunday, August 5. Crews will 
travel to control locations and time rally cars as they pass. Two people are needed for each crew, one to operate a rally clock to time 
cars and one to record the car number and passage time. Dinner Saturday night is on Geargrinders. Let us know if you can help. 
 

We hope to see more Cascade members at this season’s road rallies. If you are new to road rally or just want to brush up before the 
rally season, start by reviewing Cascade’s Road Rally Rules. Check out the Cascade Geargrinders Novice Guide for time-speed-
distance road rally tips. 

www.cascadegeargrinders.org 
rally@cascadesportscarclub.org 

 #CSCC Road Rally 

CSCC April Road Rally Results   

The Phool Snoozes 
  

Saturday, April 7, 2018   

Rallymasters: Kevin Poirier and Chris Hale   

         

Car # Driver / Navigator Class Leg 1 Leg 2 Leg 3 Leg 4 Total Points   

1 Larry Anson / Fran HancheckSOP SOP 42 11 8 55 116 10   

2 Simon Levear / Ben Bradley MAS 75 21 52 84 232 9   

3 Tom Kelsey Green / Kasey Klaus SOP 78 18 84 117 297 8   

6 Larry Lefebvre / Brandon Harer UNL 15 14 300 39 368 10   

5 Sean Anderson / Tom Young SOP 60 179 41 194 474 7   

7 Mike Park / Jessica Park NOV 300 70 300 300 970 10   

4 David Borok / Rafael Gaeta NOV 300 263 300 300 1163 9   

http://www.cascadegeargrinders.org/Mountains-to-the-Sea.html
mailto:rally@cascadesportscarclub.org
http://www.cascadegeargrinders.org/Files/Road_Rally_Rules_2018.pdf
http://www.cascadegeargrinders.org/Nervous.html
http://www.cascadegeargrinders.org/
mailto:rally@cascadesportscarclub.org
https://www.facebook.com/groups/143585006309219/
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Proposed By-Law Rule Changes  
Voting will take place at the next General Meeting on May 12, 2018.   Members are strongly encouraged to come to the meeting to 

provide input and to vote. 
 

Existing rules can be found at https://cascadesportscarclub.org/by-laws-and-club-rules/ 

https://cascadesportscarclub.org/by-laws-and-club-rules/
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CLASSIFIEDS 

Display Advertising Rates by Size 
 
Full Page 7 1/2 X 9 1/2  $100.00/mo 
1/2 Page (V) 9 1/2 X 3 5/8 $  50.00/mo 
1/2 Page (H) 7 1/2 X 3 5/8  $  50.00/mo 
1/4 Page  4 3/4 X 3 5/8 $  30.00/mo 
Business Cards   $  10.00/mo 
Business Cards  CSCC Member Free.  
 
** RATES FOR 12 AND 6 MONTH AD RUNS ** 

 
12 MONTHS FOR THE  PRICE OF 10 

6 MONTHS FOR THE PRICE OF 5 
DOES NOT APPLY TO 
BUSINESS CARD SIZE 

MUST BE  PAID IN ADVANCE 
 
 
Deadline for all ads is the 15th of the month. Payment 
in full must accompany all ads. All ads must be sup-
plied in camera ready art work to the desired finished 
size or they will be sized to fit  the spaces requested. 
Cascade assumes no responsibility for poor reproduc-
tion or ads failing to appear in a timely manner. 
 

ADD A PHOTO TO YOUR AD FOR $5.00.  
MAIL PHOTO WITH YOUR CHECK MADE 

OUT TO CSCC.  NO CHECK,  
 

E-mail ads to:  CascadeAuspuff@gmail.com 
Mail ads to: 

Auspuff Classifieds 
 PO Box 4304 

Portland, OR 97208 

Model Cars: 
1/18 scale l957 Chev,Bel Air, 1954 Chevy, 32 Ford , 32 
Ford Street Rpd, 1953 F-100 Ford Pickup, Special 
Ed.Cadillac Eldorado Biarritz, top Elimator dragsters  
 
Books: 
Lorin Sorensen That American Ford Series of (6) Books, 
three other smaller books by Lorin, 4 Hop up books 
 
Dorothy Fulbright 
360-423-7214 

1965 Lotus S-7.  Dry sump 1600cc Cortina Crossflow.  Tuned ce-
ramic coated exhaust.  Quaife semi-close ratio 4 speed.  Escort 
RS2000 rear axle w/Hewland LSD.  New Avon A-37 tires.  New 
AVO adjustable front coilovers.  New Braille battery.  Tuned and 
maintained by Loyning’s Engineering.  Consistent top 5 finisher.  
All original street equipment.  Many spares included plus enclosed 
outfitted trailer.  Pictures and specs available upon request.  
$32,000. 
 
Contact Don at madzoom@aol.com 
(541)317-9134 

mailto:CascadeAuspuff@gmail.com
tel:(360)%20423-7214
mailto:madzoom@aol.com?subject=1965%20Lotus%20S7
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Ad Exp. 12/11 

Exp. 3/13 

Ad Exp. 2/13 

Ad. Exp. 10/12 

 

 
  

 For Welding, Fiberglass repair and other things that sur-
prise you call… 
 

 SCOTT GOODRICH 360-606-9447 
scottgoodrich95@yahoo.com 

at the track to help any race team to stay on the grid 

Ad Exp. 12/12 

 

Ad Exp. 6/13 
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